Minutes
WID Committee – April 14, 2011

3:00-4:30pm

University Union, DuSable Room
Present:  Jane Brown, Kathy Barclay, Cecil Tarrant, Richard Ness, Kristine Kelly, Alice Robertson, Neil Baird, Jim Rabchuk

Absent:  Debra Allwardt, Kevin Hall, Ellie Kieltyka

The meeting was called to order at 3:10 by Rabchuk after moving the committee to the DuSable Room due to a scheduling conflict in the Chicago Room.

The minutes from March 10, 2011 were approved.

In the first order of business, the committee discussed a new WID Chair for 2011-2012.  Rabchuk will no longer be on the committee since he was elected to Faculty Senate for next year.  Kelly volunteered to Chair the committee for 2011-2012, and this was unanimously endorsed.  Brown volunteered to serve as WID Secretary, which was also unanimously supported by the committee.

The committee next reviewed the list of WID courses in the current catalog which was compiled by Kelly as well as the letters to Department Chairs pertaining to inconsistencies in WID catalog language.  A few minor changes were suggested, and Rabchuk indicated the letters will go out as soon as possible.  A letter will also go to the Registrar requesting coordination of WID requirements in the catalog with the WARD reports.  Kelly will work on additional letters to departments regarding issues in their WID courses (e.g., pattern of over-enrollment, inadequate writing, and other discrepancies from WID requirements).  Letters will be sent to the departments indicated on the “red-flag” list compiled by Barclay and Allwardt as well as the survey responses received from department Chairs compiled by Rabchuk and Kelly.

Tarrant and Baird’s proposals for WID syllabus statements were reviewed and discussed.  Brown suggested modified language to make the statement more succinct.  The final version of the suggested statement to be included on all WID syllabi is as follows:

This course has been designated to meet the Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) graduation requirement.  WID courses provide instruction in the processes and formats for the writing content and style needed to be an effective professional in a student’s chosen field.
Lastly, the committee briefly discussed the creation of a Writing in the Disciplines student journal perhaps in collaboration with the Libraries or Honors College.  The committee will revisit this issue early in the fall semester.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30pm.  Next meeting:  TBA (Fall 2011)

Respectfully submitted,

Kristine Kelly, WID Secretary 2010-2011
